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Large range of accessories, helmets and clothing. Spare parts OEM and Pattern, Crash Repairs 

Michelin, Metzeler, Dunlop, Duro, Heindenau tyres fitted & balanced 

 

P: 08 8382 5411   M: 0438 001 255   E: leemcpeakeeng@hotmail.com 

 

 

mailto:leemcpeakeeng@hotmail.com
mailto:leemcpeakeeng@hotmail.com
mailto:leecpeakeeng@hotmail.com
http://aclassmetal.com.au/
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Hi, 

 
Well, here we are, the first edition for 2021.  Covid19 seems to be under control, at least here in Australia 
and things are looking promising with many restrictions lifted so we can socialise more as a club.  
 
So much has happened since our previous issue of the Odyssey Magazine. In this issue we have the usual 
photos from the Sunday rides, Branch Meetings and pleased to say our first branch dinner since early 2020. 
¢ƘŜ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ǿŀǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǿŜŜǘǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ CǊŜŜƴŜΩǎΦ aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿho organised this 
ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ /ƘŀǘΩƴΩŎƻŦŦŜŜΦ  
 
On page 13 Michele WagnitȊ ƪƛƴŘƭȅ ǎŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǎƻƳŜ ȅǳƳƳȅ ǊŜŎƛǇŜǎΦ hƴŜ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ŀ Ƙƛǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ CǊŜŜƴŜΩǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ 
dinner event. 
 
This issue coincides with the Adelaide Branch AGM and the annual reports have been included from our 
President and Treasurer. The Committee has remained unchanged with the exception of Secretary which 
has now been filled by Gary Priest. All positions will be confirmed on the night of the AGM. The committee 
makes decisions about the running of the branch on behalf of the members. Sometimes these are difficult 
as we saw during the height of Covid19 with the cancellation of many events, rides etc. They are an essential 
part of this branch and should be congratulated on performing an excellent job. Not only looking after us 
but also coordinating the events we all enjoy. If you have any ideas or can assist the committee, it would be 
greatly appreciated. 
 
 
Stay safe and keep well, 
 
Cheers 

Maurice Stevens 
 

Just on a side note I am selling my bike (pic above) for $8,700 ono so if you know anyone looking for a 

Honda VTX1300, please pass on my details.  

Please email your story ideas and contributions for the Odyssey magazine to ulyssesadelaide+editor@gmail.com or 
phone us on 0419 822 717ς love to hear from you. 

 

mailto:ulyssesadelaide+editor@gmail.com
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 The Adelaide Branch Committee Members 2021 

 
 

  
 

 
 

  
   

 
 

 
 

 
2021 Volunteers 

                                                                                        
 

                                                                          
 

 
 

Postal Address for all Committee Members ς 2 Hughes Court, Craigburn Farm, S.A. 5051 
ulyssesadelaide.com.au 

 

President, Webmaster ς Ken Wagnitz                                                     P: 0417 353 389   
                                                                                                                          08 8278 7712 

E: ulyssesadelaide+president@gmail.com 

Treasurer ς Peter Castle.                                                                             P: 0403 007 415 
E:  ulyssesadelaide+treasurer@gmail.com 

Raffles - Ray Murray                                                                                     P: 0412 403 822                              
E: ulyssesadelaide+raffles@gmail.com                                                          08 8377 2449 
  

Welfare ς Gayle McDonald                                                                          P: 0437 327 930 
E: ulyssesadelaide+welfare@gmail.com 
 

 

                                                          

 

Secretary ς Gary Priest                                                                               P: 0413 069 742 
E: ulyssesadelaide+secretary@gmail.com 

 
  

  

 

Dinner Co-ordinator ς Sue Freene                                                                      P: 0413 567 747 
E: ulyssesadelaide+dinners@gmail.com 
 

 

Rides Co-ordinator ς Mike Green.                                                                     P: 0419 003 010 
E: ulyssesadelaide+rides@gmail.com 
 
 

 
Odyssey Editors    
Maurice Stevens   P: 0407 011 251 & Michelle Stevens P: 0419 822 717 
E: ulyssesadelaide+editor@gmail.com 

 Robin Butler                                                                                                   P: 0419 264 049 
E: ulyssesadelaide+robin@gmail.com 

                                                          

                                               

 Val Cullinan                                                                                                     P: 0438 880 610 
E: ulyssesadelaide+val@gmail.com 

                                                          

                                               

 

https://ulyssesadelaide.com.au/
mailto:ulyssesadelaide+president@gmail.com
mailto:ulyssesadelaide+treasurer@gmail.com
mailto:ulyssesadelaide+raffles@gmail.com
mailto:ulyssesadelaide+welfare@gmail.com
mailto:ulyssesadelaide+secretary@gmail.com
mailto:ulyssesadelaide+dinners@gmail.com
mailto:ulyssesadelaide+rides@gmail.com
mailto:ulyssesadelaide+editor@gmail.com
mailto:ulyssesadelaide+robin@gmail.com
mailto:ulyssesadelaide+val@gmail.com
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Adelaide Branch tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ wŜǇƻǊǘ - Feb 2021 
Wow, what a year.  No-one could have predicted how our lives would change with COVID19 cropping up.  

Despite SA doing relatively well, we cancelled every Ulysses event, at some stage. -And that was without 

the hit to our personal lives. Hopefully the Odyssey can go ahead this year.  Rides, meetings, dinners, SABC, 

and now morning teas, are all happening again.  As always, check out the website or our Google calendar 

for details. 
 

We got a weekender in just before things tightened up, and I was on a branch Wednesday ride the day SA 

went into hard lockdown.  A cafe at Victor Harbor closed on the spot at lunchtime, and an adjacent fast-

food joint was bemoaning the loss of trade for the next week.  It turned out to be a storm in a teacup/pizza-

shop, but just showed how rapidly things can change. 

 

So, the plan is to carry on as usual while we can, reacting to government announcements as they happen, 

and obeying whatever rules are proclaimed.  It looks like checking in to venues will be with us for a long 

ǘƛƳŜΦ  !ƴŘ LΩƳ ǇŀƛƴŦǳƭƭȅ ŀǿŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊƛŘŜ ŀƴȅ ƳƻǊŜΣ ƻǊ ƳŀȅōŜ ƛƴŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅΦ  

Branch activities are for you too.  Come along to events in a car if necessary. 

 

From the committee nominations in, you have about the same mob running the branch as last year.  My 

thanks to all those people, the committee, the volunteers, the ride leaders (including Wednesday rides), 

the magazine editors.  We take them all for granted, but without all those people, the branch would come 

to a standstill. 

 

With the national AGM/Rally cancelled two years in a row, and who knows, maybe longer, I think we need 

to make even more of an effort to reach out to other branches. For that, some recruitment, weekenders 

etc, your committee is all ears for suggestions. 

 

This last year we lashed out on a new logo, banners and badged shirts.  We have stock of some sizes of 

shirts, patches, Old Man large patches, belt buckles, bumper stickers.  These are usually available at 

meetings to purchase.  The non-branch stuff is going out at half price.  Bring your cash! 

 

IŜǊŜΩǎ ǿƛǎƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ŀ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ƳƻǘƻǊŎȅŎƭƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛƴ нлнмΦ 

Ken Wagnitz, 

President, Ulysses Club, Adelaide Branch. 
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!ŘŜƭŀƛŘŜ .ǊŀƴŎƘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ нлнл        
 
²Ŝƭƭ Ŧƻƭƪǎ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōǊŀƴŎƘ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŜƴŘƛƴƎ омǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ /h±L5πмфΦ 
 

²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ aŜŜǘƛƴƎǎΣ 5ƛƴƴŜǊǎΣ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘǎ ŀƴŘ {ƻŎƛŀƭ 9ǾŜƴǘǎΦ .ƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ ·Ƴŀǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ hŘȅǎǎŜȅ 9ǾŜƴǘ 
ŎŀƴŎŜƭƭŜŘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŜŀƴǘ ƭŜǎǎ ƳƻƴŜȅ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƻŦŦŜǊǎ ōǳǘ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭΣ ƴƻǘ ŀ ōŀŘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ŀ ǘƻǘŀƭ ŘǊƻǇ ƻŦ 
ϷнпфлΦсф ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘǎ όϷнллл ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ .ǳǎƘŦƛǊŜ 5ƻƴŀǘƛƻƴύ  
 
If anyone has any ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΣ ǉǳŜǊƛŜǎ ƻǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻǊ ŦƛƎǳǊŜΩǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜΣ tŜǘŜǊ /ŀǎǘƭŜ лпло ллт пмр ǎƻ L Ŏŀƴ ǊŜǎƻƭǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƛǎǎǳŜΦ 
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Sunday Ride Round Up      9th August Meadows               Ride Leader Brenton George 

 

!ŘŜƭŀƛŘŜ .ǊŀƴŎƘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ нлнл /ƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ    
Main Account: 

 

Magazine Account: 
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Sunday Ride Round Up   13th December 2020 Pt Elliot        Ride Leader Frank Pellas 

It was a grey day, and the temperature was forecast to climb to 35 degrees. We had 18 people at the beginning 

of the ride - not too bad considering the time of year and the weather forecast. John Huntly joined us as a 
ƎǳŜǎǘ ƻƴ Ƙƛǎ ƛƳƳŀŎǳƭŀǘŜ .ǊŜŀƪƻǳǘΣ όƛǘΩǎ a Harley). 

This was only my second Ulysses ride this year due to my knee replacement with complications in December. 
The GS is tucked away until I can get my leg over it and ride pain free more than 15 minutes at a time. So, the 
ride was led by me on Brigette the BMW scooter. Thanks to all who came along for accepting this unusual 
departure from ride leading form. 

We set off in procession up Norton Summit Rd stuck behind a taxi and a gaggle of cyclists. Slow and frustrating, 
but at Norton Summit we had a clear run to Summertown. It was there that I remembered to turn on my 
helmet camera, so the video (see the link below) starts there. 

The ride was uneventful, except for the speed camera we passed coming in to Balhannah. Then we stopped at 
Wistow for a mob up. It took ages for our TEC, the irrepressible Peter Wood, to catch up. An unfortunate 
combination of short legs and a long drop saw Kim have a lie down as he turned on to the Princes Highway. A 
helpful driver and Peter helped him back upright, and we continued on to morning tea at Milang once they 
caught up. 

Two more joined us at Milang and four went home. As we left Milang, we had a few sprinkles of rain riding 
alongside Lake Alexandrina - it was 30 degrees. Actually, the highest temperature was 31 at Victor Harbor, so 
that made things quite comfortable. There were some comments though about the state of Greenhills Road 
which is definitely not comfortable. The Hotel Elliot was our lunch stop arriving on time at 1:00pm. Good food, 
empty (mostly) roads and tall stories made for a satisfying time. 

Thanks to Peter Wood for his flawless TEC duty, and thanks to all who came along for the ride. 

ps. The speed camera was facing the other way, so we will all be Ok. 


